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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSStrongerTogether Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2018-19 school year is #HCSStrongerTogether and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize HCS students & staff and Hardin County community members at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSStrongerTogether Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on May 16, 2019 does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSStrongerTogether Award for May, 2019:

· The Lakewood Elementary School Student Lighthouse Team was extremely instrumental in helping the school secure Leader in Me Lighthouse School status from FranklinCovey Education.  The Lighthouse Certification is a highly-regarded standard set by FranklinCovey Education that is attainable by every Leader in Me school. As it is a significant benchmark, applying for this certification typically occurs three to five years after a school begins the Leader in Me process.  Since its official launch nearly a decade ago, nearly 4,000 schools across 50 countries have adopted the Leader in Me process, while more than 300 schools have achieved the prestigious Lighthouse certification.  Lakewood Elementary will maintain its Lighthouse Certification the next two years and will continue to foster its growth and proficiency in exemplifying a leadership culture and principles. 
· Holly Tabor, an East Hardin Middle School English teacher, asked her students to take an idea from a journal entry and make it come to life. The students started the Sunshine Club.  With Mrs. Tabor's guidance, they have set out a box where students can ask for advice from their peers and get responses back to them. They have made bracelets and are giving them to students who are being kind to others. Mrs. Tabor took this a step farther by asking her students to get involved in the TedEd Talk Club. Students developed TED Talks about subjects on which they are passionate.  The students presented their TED Talks at the Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center and invited anyone they wanted to invite.  In mid-April, more than 150 people came to hear the club’s TED Talks.  Mrs. Tabor even bought t-shirts for the TedED club members.  HCEC-TV videotaped the programs and they are currently running on HCEC-TV and on YouTube.  Mrs. Tabor stayed after school with the students multiple days to help them watch their ideas come to life. EHMS Principal Brittany Nickell says that Mrs. Tabor truly deserves to be recognized for allowing her students to run with an idea and make it a reality. 
· Local business owner Mark Nelson has a desire to see students succeed.  His generosity is evident through the many acts of kindness he performs across the district.  His support for HCS teachers, staff and students has propelled many of them to success in and out of the classroom.  A North Hardin High School graduate, he is adamant about the continued success of students across the community.  His stewardship and the ability to keep an open mind are dearly appreciated.  He is passionate about our students’ growth and is dedicated to helping the district move past its goals.
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